From: Suzi McClellan [mailto:smcclellan@goodcompanyassociates.com] 
Sent: Tuesday, April 03, 2012 1:58 PM
To: EILS
Subject: North America Power Partners Comments on Technical Requirements Document

North America Power Partners, a third-party demand response aggregator (NAPP), has reviewed the Technical Requirements documents and believes that the proposal is generally reasonable.  However, there are still issues of concern to NAPP that may prevent NAPP's participation in the upcoming summer period if they are not addressed in this document..  

NAPP has previously expressed concern with the unlimited duration of deployment in both the PUC rulemaking and in comments to NPRR 451.  Although the Commission has given explicit direction to ERCOT to address the issue of duration of deployment , we understand that it is unlikely that a change will be made in NPRR 451 (which requires a resource to stay offline until recalled by ERCOT).  Based on experience, we know that the length of time upon which a load is called, can greatly exceed the anticipated and contracted 8 hours and have a serious impact on the resource’s planned operations. In light of the timing of NPRR, NAPP urges ERCOT to consider addressing this issue in the 30 minute pilot planned for the end of the summer.  NAPP looks forward to working on that issue in that context.

There is, however, a related issue that can be clarified and addressed in this Technical Requirements document.   A load which bids into a limited number of time period windows, and is perhaps only capable of providing load reduction during such windows (for example during business hours 1 and 2) should not be obligated to perform during the other windows.  Some loads are unable to continue offering their service for an unlimited period of time.  For example, large refrigeration projects may be able to stay off for a finite period of time, but will need to come back on in order to mitigate the business risk of extended deployment.  NAPP suggests that the Technical Requirements document clarify that a load is not obligated beyond the time windows for which a load resource offers its availability.  So, even with the proposed protocols which provide for an indefinite duration of deployment, the technical requirements document can and should reflect that a called load is only required to stay off during the windows for which it bid.  
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